
  
Issue 281 Week Ending Friday 20th May 2022 

Thank you for your continued support both within and beyond school.  Susan McGrath, Headteacher. head@carletongreen.lancs.sch.uk  

Rachel McEvilly, Deputy Headteacher. r.mcevilly@carletongreen.lancs.sch.uk  
 

 

 
Monday 23rd May ~ Sports’ Day.  Whole school from 13:30 (weather dependant)  
 
Tuesday 24th May ~ Stay and Play for our new Ducklings.  Families invited to tea and cake in The Wing.  15:40-16:30. 
 
Week beginning the 23rd May ~ Healthy Living Week 
 
Friday 27th May ~ Jubilee Celebrations in school. 
 
Friday the 27th May ~ Break up at 15:30 for half term holiday.    
 
Year 5’s to write a letter to the Headteacher outlining their desire to be considered as a Head or Deputy Leader in our 
school.  These letters are to be posted to school by 6th June. 
 
Week Beginning the 6th June ~ Year One Phonics tests 
 
Tuesday 7th June ~ Stay and Play for our new Ducklings.  Families invited to tea and cake in The Wing.  15:40-16:30. 
 
Week Beginning the 13th June ~ Year Four Multiplication Check 
 
Friday 17th June ~ Non-Uniform Day for the Summer Fair items.  
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Monday 20th June ~ Class Photographs 
 
21st and 22nd June ~ Year Five Outdoor Adventure Days.  
 
Wednesday 29th June ~ Years 5 and 6 end of year production. 
 
Thursday 30th June ~ Summer Fair   
 
Date to be confirmed ~ Year 5 trip to St Aiden’s High School.   This is always a really good day trip with lots of fun learning 
for our Year Five’s to have a flavour of High School life. 
 
Friday 1st July ~ additional bank holiday for the Queen’s Jubilee 
 
Week Beginning the 4th July ~ Transition to new classes. 
 
Thursday 7th July ~ Little Chicks’ Graduation at 14:30 
 
Week beginning 11th July ~ Year Six residential trip to Waterpark!!!!! 
 
Wednesday 20th July ~ Leavers’ Assembly and BBQ 17:30-21:00 
 
Friday 22nd July ~ Year 6 Glo-Dodgeball in the morning. 
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Friday 22nd July ~ Heads and Deputies are announced with Star of the Year Assembly 13:30-15:00 
Finish for the summer holidays. 
 
 

We have been made aware of increasingly dangerous parking outside school at drop offs and collection. 

We feel we are well positioned on the Arundel estate, with a large amount of convenient spaces and 

footpaths on the surrounding streets enabling members of our school community to park in a courteous, 

legal and safe manner. Please can we remind all parents to respect our neighbours at all times. 

  

Please also be aware that the staff car park is for staff and deliveries only. The car park shouldn't be used 

at any times of the day for dropping children off at Breakfast or After School Club, or as a walk through 

for safety reasons.  
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Sports’ day is planned to take place on the afternoon of Monday and so we ask that all children come to school wearing their kit.  

As it is our Healthy Living Week in school there are lots of activities planned where your child will need to come to school 

wearing their PE kit on these days also: 

 

Tuesday all of KS1, Wednesday all of UKS2 and Thursday all of LKS2. 

 

Suncream, hats and water bottles are also needed in school everyday. 
 

The Year Two children have had a very busy week in school and have been able to demonstrate their learning very well.  We are super proud 

of their attitude towards their tests.  We thank you for supporting with learning at home as it is highly evident that the children are working 

beyond the school day. 

Today we welcomed a visitor from ‘Building Bridges’ which is an organisation that visits schools across the county to support the teaching and learning of 
Religious Education. These visits are organised through Lancashire SACRE (Standing Advisory Council on Religious Education) who plan our RE curriculum. 
The visitor shared their experiences of being a Muslim in our local community. These visits bring the curriculum alive and promote community cohesion, 
because our visitors are able to speak from personal experience and talk in much greater detail about their religion. They led a whole school assembly 
about Islam, sharing elements of their lifestyle/beliefs with the children. Year 5/6 and Year 1/2 children then participated in workshops where they had lots 
of questions!  They were able to handle artefacts and share discussions with each other and the visitor. The purpose is to educate and learn about the 
experience of a person of faith. We had a visit from this organisation several years ago, which proved to be very interesting and beneficial for our children. 

Later this term we will have a visit from a member of the Sikh community to work with our Year 3/4 children. 

If you have any questions regarding this please feel free to look at the following website or get in touch with school. The visitors have all had DBS clearance. 

https://www.buildingbridgesburnley.com/primary-schools 
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Operation Encompass Parents Awareness Letter  

Dear Parent/Carer,  

This letter is to inform you that our school is participating in Operation Encompass.   

Operation Encompass is a unique Police and Education early intervention safeguarding partnership which ensures that a child school is informed, 

prior to the start of the next school day, that there has been a domestic abuse, vulnerable child or missing incident to which the child or young 

person has been exposed, and which might then have an impact on them in school the following day.  

Each school is informed of all such incidents, not just those where an offence can be identified or those which are graded as high risk. The 

partnership recognises that all domestic abuse, vulnerable child and missing incidents can be harmful to children and young people.  

This information will be shared throughout the year, including holidays and weekends. Information will only be shared with the school by the police 

where it is identified that a young person was present, witnessed or was involved.   
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A nominated member of staff, known as a Key Adult, has been trained to liaise with the police. At Carleton Green Community Primary School our 

Key Adults are Mrs McGrath and Mrs McEvilly. They will be able to use information that has been shared with them, in confidence, to ensure that 

the school makes provision for possible difficulties experienced by children or their families. The Key Adults will keep this information confidential 

and will only share it on a need-to-know basis, for instance, to teaching staff for the child or young person. It will not be shared with other school 

students.  

This national initiative has been implemented across the whole of the Lancashire Police area.  If you would like some more information about it, 

you can view it online at www.operationencompass.org   

We are keen to offer the best support possible for our pupils and a recent review of Operation Encompass showed that it is beneficial and 

supportive for all those involved.  

   

Yours sincerely,  

Mrs C.Davies         Mrs S.McGrath 

Chair of Governors  Head Teacher  
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